COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD
GENERAL MEETING

February 14, 2008
The February General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by President Karin Cooper.
Announcements:  President Karin Cooper made several announcements.

The Board Meeting will be February 21, 2008 at 7:00 pm at Maravilla.

McKenzie Spencer is selling tickets for a quilt to fund a trip to Washington DC.  Quilt was donated by her Aunt – Jane Lewis.  Tickets are available at the break.
Kaffe Fasset will be at the Treasure Hunt in May.

Liz Turner announced that their satellite group would be making purses next week and invited anyone that wanted to come.  Also, the next meeting for Harvest of Colors 2008 will be March 1st at her home.

Judy Rys announced a Fiber Arts Show at the Santa Barbara Architectural Foundation on Victoria St.  Artist lectures will be on March 8th and March 15th.

Jean McCaffrey announced a new quilt show coming in July to Long Beach.  This is a show put on by IQF – the same organization that puts on the show in Houston, TX.

Membership:  Marilyn Martin announced that there were six guests and two new members attending the meeting.
Show and Tell:  The following people showed works:  Ruth Walters, Barbara Kuhn, Judith Nybakken, Liz Turner, Marilyn Kisch, Diane Davis, Carol Swinden, Adela Laband, Patty Latourell, Mary Ringer, Charity Gourcey, Christa Huwe, Michelle Garbarino, Pat Shewczyk, and Karin Cooper.
Workshops:  Susan Carty asked for those that attended the last workshop to come forward to display the Mariner’s Compass tops they completed.  A drawing was held and JoAnn Dovgin won the book donated by Carol Doak.
Programs:  Susan Carty – March speaker will be LuJean Seagal, Having Fun with Color and Design.  The July meeting will be the annual picnic and Susan asked for a satellite group to volunteer to hostess the event.  In August there will be a silent auction and someone to oversee it is still needed.
Opportunity Quilt:  Betty Kelley displayed the new opportunity quilt.  Tickets will be available next month.  Any member that purchases their tickets when they receive them will get an extra ticket.
Community Quilts:  Barbara Postma demonstrated a new and quicker method for putting on binding by machine.  

Block of the Month:  The winner of the February blocks was Rosana Swing.  She received 30 ‘Conversational Heart’ blocks.  March block is ‘Collection Jar’.  
Challenge Quilt:  Gail Tinsley gave additional guidelines and examples for rule #3 using 3 colors and 3 gradations.
2008 Quilt Show:  JoAnn Dovgin put out a call to volunteers to help at the quilt show.  She has sign-up sheets available.
Board:  Darilyn Kisch reminded members that the elections for the 2008-2009 board are coming up in May with the installment of officers in June.  Several positions have not yet been filled.
Program:  The speaker was Deanna Hartman presenting ‘Confessions of a Bead Freak’.
Door Prizes:  Door prize winners were:  Rosana Swing, Jeanne Surber, and Cathe Hedrick.  Prizes were donated by: Baron’s, Santa Barbara Retreats, Quilt Ventura, Deanna Hartman, Treasure Hunt, Grant House, Creation Station, and Koos Couture Collage.  Door prizes collected $237.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathryn Draine, Recording Secretary

